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Minutes of a Governors’ meeting held on 2 July 2019 at Rode Methodist First School 

Minutes
Confidential agenda items are identified and highlighted in red.
Present: Richard Clayphan (Chair), Bill Jackson, Kim Slade, Carolyn Tommey (Headteacher), Siobhan Thompson, Caroline Whitehead, Rev. Caroline Walker, Philip Miller
Caroline Corke (SENCO), Sarah Davis (PE Lead), Sam Nicol (Clerk)
	Item No.
	Item

Who

Monitoring/ Evaluation 

Strategic Planning 

Accountability 
	Document on SLP 

	1. 
	Prayers, Vision, Welcome and Introductions, Apologies, Pecuniary Interests and Urgent Items

The meeting opened in prayer. The vision and philosophy were read aloud and will be evidenced in the reports presented to Governors.  

Apologies: George Muxworthy, Jill Warren, Andrew Carr Justin Whitmarsh, Andrew Holder, Mercedes Nattro, Katie Twitchen

Pecuniary interest: Bill Jackson is an employee of the Federation. 
Urgent items: None
	

	2. 
	Minutes of meeting held on 23rd May 2019

Signed as a true and accurate record. 
	

	3. 
	Matters arising from the meeting of 23rd May 2019

None
	

	4. 
	SEN Report to Governors

Caroline Corke presented her report to Governors together with the ’rag rated’ SEND Action Plan. 
· Governors Question: How does the impact of ELSA interventions affect SDQ scores? 

Poor results here do not necessarily indicate ineffective provision – some children have ongoing difficult situations to live with and are not quickly solved. Our ELSA has excellent and trusting relationships with children and it is a strength of the school that we are able to address complex emotional needs.

· With a 20% increase in SEND children in September what are the main challenges?
The challenge will be meeting every child’s needs within the SEN timetable. Confidentail item. There will be a review of SEN intervention time where Teaching Assistant support is also available in class. 
The Dyslexia Friendly initiative will be good for all children not just those with dyslexia. 
Caroline Corke left the meeting at 5.50pm

	

	5. 
	PE and Sports Grant Report

Sarah Davis presented her report evidencing the impact of the primary PE and Sports Premium. 
The key achievements to date are: - 
· Having a subject lead HLTA delivering PE alongside the class teacher, has increased the confidence of teaching staff. Now teachers are more inclined to continue with the theme/topic of a PE lesson even when the HLTA is unavailable to lead or assist. –
· The profile of PE and Sport continues to be raised through linking Sports Day tasks closely with our whole school curriculum topics. This year, our Crest of a Wave sports day was well received by both pupils and their parents.
· The new climbing equipment at Rode is very popular and worth every penny, providing a sustainable provision. 

Areas for further improvement: - 

· On the advice of our school governing board, the school has ceased attending swimming lessons at Creative Aquatic in Tytherington. Our subject lead HLTA is investigating other providers in the area and will present her findings and recommendations to the Headteacher before the end of July 19. –

· Key Indicator 3 will be addressed as an ongoing focus. Our subject HLTA is still studying the Level 5 Certificate in Primary Physical Education Specialism. Once complete, the PE curriculum will be reviewed, updated and rewritten in line with best practice and focussed on our new school values. –

· In an attempt to reduce sedentary behaviour and embed increased physical activity into the culture and structure of the federation, our focus until 2020 is the effective use of outdoor space throughout the school day.

· Some children fully understand the benefits of being physically active, but still choose not to fully engage in PE lessons or active play at lunchtime. This is something to investigate further in 2019/20.
NB. The lunchtime play workers from IG Sports Coaching are funded by the PE and Sports Grant. If the Grant stops in 2020 how will the lunchtime supervision be funded. 

Schools are required to publish details of how they spend this funding as well as on the impact it has on pupils’ PE and sport participation and attainment by the end of the summer term or by 31 July 2019 at the latest.

Of particular note, was the inclusion of the Samba street carnival sparking the children’s imagination and highlighting the many ways children can be physically active. 

Sarah Davis left the meeting at 6.16pm 


	ACTION
SLN to upload the PE and Sports Grant to the Federation website. 

	6. 
	Pupil Premium Report

As a Federation, we seek to remove any barriers to learning by ensuring that all children have access to the support they need to fully engage with their learning adventure and to make the most of all opportunities provided. Ensuring that all Pupil Premium children make substantial and/or sustained progress, developing excellent knowledge and understanding in reading, writing & maths, considering their different starting points.

Our Pupil Premium pupils make good progress and this can be best achieved by having teaching assitants in the classrooms to help deliver the curriculum. Staff are aware of who their Pupil Premium children are and they can monitor progress effectively. The Federations use of creative arts encourages confidence and teaching assistants support all children with need.  
	

	7. 
	SIAMS Inspection – feedback

The draft SIAMS Inspection Report is not yet available. CT reported that she ‘felt the inspection went well’.
CT wished to thank those Governors who attended the inspection, undertook Network Learning Walks and talked to children. 
	

	8. 
	Head’s Report

CT presented the initial attainment data for June 2019 compared with National Data 2018. 
CT reported that the EYFS, Phonics, Writing and Maths data was all looking good. However, the NSP reading results were low. It is important to note that percentages can be distorted in small cohorts. 

A more detailed data analysis will be presented in SLT’s Data Reports next term. Any identified weaknesses or areas of improvement will also feed into our SDP 2019-20.

CT’s report also included a Rag-rated review of progress of our School Development Plan 2018/19 to date. 

· Governors asked how the school collaborated with others?

CT informed Governors that the school takes part in a shared FLP INSET, the Federation share a SENCO with Mells and Beckington Schools, Mrs Philips has visited other schools in her capacity as Dyslexia Coordinator. 

· Governors asked CT to explain how Dyslexia Friendly School accreditation can be achieved? 

CT explained that Caroline Corke is very knowledgeable about dyslexia and that implementing and embedding the dyslexia resources are the key priority with accreditation to follow later. 

CT included the staffing structure for September 2019 in her report. There are currently 26 children in the Reception 2019 cohort. It is anticipated that the new housing development at Church Farm will stimulate additional In Year applications. Governors noted that Mrs Opie will be returning from maternity leave and her replacement, Mrs Smith will leave at the end of term. 

Confidentail item
From 03/09/2018-16/06/2019 overall attendance was 96.7% for Norton St Philip Church of England First School was and 95.3% for Rode Methodist VC First School. Confidentail item.  CT will report fully on attendance in the Autumn Term when data for the whole year is available.

No formal parental complaints have been received this year. No racist incidents were reported this year.

	

	9. 
	Governor Behaviour Principals

The Governor Behaviour Principals need to match our new behaviour policy and include Governor code of conduct. 
	ACTION
CWh to review and re=-write the Governor Behaviour Principals and send to CT

	10. 
	EYFS Report- deferred 

	ACTION
SLN to include on an Autumn Term agenda

	11. 
	Committee Reports

· Finance & Buildings

Minutes of the Finance and Buildings Committee were made available to Governors on the meeting folder. Two budget virements have been agreed. A 30% increase in Gas and Electricity charges are to be expected following the end of the current fixed price period. In addition, the upgrade to the Broadband provision was not included in the original budget. New IT will be installed at Norton St Philip during the Summer break funded by DFCG. The Joseph Neild Trust has agreed a £10,000 donation to the school, negating the need to make any TA redundancies and to replace 5% of the Office staff hours reduced in May. 
Siobhan Thompson left the meeting at 7.03pm

	

	12. 
	Policies for review:
· Sun Screen Policy – Governors considered making hats compulsory for all children. 

	ACTION
Any further comments to CT

	13. 
	Carnival volunteer marshals needed – 12th July (2pm – 3pm)

	ACTION
Please let CT know your availability 

	Standing items

	14. 
	SDP progress- in Heads Report

	

	15. 
	FLP update

A FLP Report to Governors will be available in September 2019. 
	ACTION
SLN to include on September governors agenda. 

	16. 
	Governor Training: nothing to report. 

	

	17. 
	FRANS

A very successful year! It will be important to co-ordinate the date of events across both villages next year. 

	

	18. 
	Pre-Schools – nothing to report

	

	19. 
	Correspondence: 

Kirstie Tozer’s application to join the Board of Governors was discussed.  Her appointment was proposed by Richard Clayphan and seconded by Bill Jackson. Governors voted unanimously to appoint Kirstie Tozer to the Board. There were no objections. 


	

	20. 
	Urgent items – must be declared before the meeting starts


	

	21. 
	Dates of meetings for the next academic year: 

Tuesday 17th September 6pm – NSP
Thursday 17th October 6pm – Rode

Tuesday 26th November 6pn - NSP
	


Governors are expected to observe confidentiality as required by the Code of Conduct for Governors and to exercise prudence if contentious issues affecting the school arise outside governing body meetings.

